
Minutes of March 11, 2013 Meeting 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm at Monmouth Worship Center, Marlboro. 

 

Introduction of board and members 

Officers present: Debbie Asbjorn, George Gregorio. There were 16 members present. 

No Quorum: Due to a lack of board members, this was an unofficial meeting.  

 

Minutes: The last meeting minutes’ approval was tabled until next month. 

 

Membership report: Joe Hewes gave membership report: 162 renewed members, 22 new members, 1 bike 

shop. 

 

Correspondence was passed around. 

 

Ride reports were given. Better weather is bringing out more riders. Almost all of the road rides for the season 

are posted on the website. 

 

Champagne Ride logistics were discussed. A discussion was had regarding the start location of the Champagne 

Ride; BCC or MJT.  It was decided that the Champagne Ride will start from the BCC area (Thompson Park as a 

start location is being looked into).  The budget for this event was increased to allow for a greater quantity and 

quality of food. Gail Stevens will look into parking and picnic facilities at Thompson Park.  Deb provided a 

contact for Monmouth County Parks. 

 

Barbara Bennett reported on the away rides – Finger Lakes, Vermont Challenge. 

 

There are some new rides on the calendar. We have added a B+ ride on Saturdays out of MJT. 

 

Debbie asked for volunteers to put together a rewards program.  

 

Charlie Kirlew reported on the Cape May ride.  There is still space available.  Deadline is April 5. 

 

Andy Abere reported on the latest in power bars. He presented some samples.  

 

Debbie reported on the CPR/first aid course. There was discussion of modifying the ride sheet to include 

columns to indicate CPR training, allergies, etc. Discussion ensued as to what information should be on the 

ride sheet. This will be discussed further at the next meeting. 

 

The club picnic location was discussed. Suggested date is July 21, rain date July 28. 

 

Debbie brought attention to the yearly calendar, available on the club website 

 

George reported on the pizza night.  11 people showed up 

 

Next meeting will be at Brielle Cyclery on April 8
th

 @ 7 pm. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

 


